
                                                                       
 

LTT – Ireland: 17th – 23rd January 2016 
 
Erasmus + DIRES Project Evaluation – Staff 
 
Q1. Did you enjoy the Erasmus+ DIRES meeting in Our Lady of Fatima School? 
Explain. 
The staff enjoyed this meeting. There was a joyful atmosphere at school. 
Students and all the staff interacted well among them. Students are more self 
confident after this meeting. It was a great week, full of different activities 
inside and outside the classrooms.  
 
Q2. Did you appreciate interacting with the DIRES partners? (staff & 
students) Why? 
It was a good opportunity for the staff to meet other European teachers and 
share ideas. They went back to their countries with a beautiful experience and 
new energy to go on. They noticed the good organization during the activity at 
school and enjoyed the culture night with parents too. 
 
Q3. How did this European mobility about “Inclusive Schools in Europe” 
enhance the atmosphere at school? 
 

• All the partners brought a positive attitude at school 
• Everyone was involved/positive participation 
• Great “buzz” of excitement during the stay there 
• Willingness to help – staff 
• People realised they were part of something special. 

 
Q4. What did you gain professionally from the DIRES meeting? Explain. 

• More helpful to accept everything and everyone  
• More Flexible 
• Social and communication skills improved 



• The staff recognised how other (not involved) would benefit on a 
professional and social level.  
 

Q5. Inclusion: How was this made possible? 
It was possible thanks to the organization supported by the staff that worked 
very well all together. Collaboration is the best way to work. All the students 
(mainstream and SEN) did the same activities and enjoyed the time spent 
together. 

 
Q6. Which obstacles/difficulties have you met in this inclusive process and in 
the project itself? 
Some difficulties in communication especially with those who don’t speak 
English. Language is still a barrier and for this reason lots of people stay alone. 
 
 
 
Thank you for everything from the Italian team coordinated by 
A.F.Mungiello 
 
 
The project has been funded with support from the European 
Commission 
 
 
 


